
Dec. 5-8: Book Fair
Dec. 7: Family Fun Night
Dec. 8: PC Christmas Parade (5:30)
Dec. 13: Christmas Program
Dec. 18: (Monday) In School
Dec. 19: (Tuesday) dismiss at 12:00
Dec. 20-Jan 3: Christmas Break
Jan 4: (Thursday) Back to school

By: Holly Cox, Selma Graves and T’Anna Parks

There are 8 5th graders and 8 4th graders in
newsletter club. Newsletter club is where you create a
newspaper for the whole school. We asked a few kids
why they want to be in newsletter club. The answers
are below.

Interviewer: Why do you want to be in the newsletter
club?
Iris Collins-Fry: “It’s a fun experience and I love
writing.”

Interviewer: How often do you have newsletter club?
Iris Collins-Fry: “We have it every Wednesday.”

Interviewer: Where is newsletter club located?
Della Saffer: “It is located at Pierce City Elementary
School.”

Interviewer: What’s your favorite part of newsletter
club?
Della Saffer: “I get to be with friends.”

Interviewer: How are you doing in newsletter club?
Breanna Wilson-Rodrigues: “Okay”

Interviewer: Who do you work with?
Breanna Wilson-Rodrigues: “Ian Pack”

Interviewer: What are you doing right now?
Jillian Garner: “Interviewing Mrs. Moore”

Interviewer: Do you think you and your team are
doing good?
Jillian Garner: “Yas queen.”

Interviewer: Are you having fun?
Jillian Garner: “Yas queen.”

Interviewer: How many meetings have you missed?
Devyn Dunbar: “I’ve missed none.”

Interviewer: Who is your newsletter teacher?
Devyn Dumbar: “My teacher is Mrs. McVay.”

By: McKinley Ellis and Emri Sperandio

Did you know the world series of baseball
starts in October?
Why are dads so good at their Fall puns?
Because they are so corny!
Did you know that the tallest Christmas
tree ever was 221 feet tall?
What is Santa’s favorite candy? Jolly
Ranchers!
Did you know New York does not buy
their Christmas trees, they ask if the owner
would donate the tree from their nursery
to the city?
 Why are Christmas trees so fond in the
past? Because the presents beneath them. 
Did you know that  an adult turkey has
about 5,000 to 6,000 feathers and young
turkeys have around 3,500 feathers?
Which side of turkeys have feathers? The
outside!

By: Bre Wilson-Rodrigues and Ian Pack
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By: Hadlee Danley and Iris Collins-Fry



GIRLS SPORTS

To start the school year the girls played volleyball.  Due to the
amount of girls wanting to play, they had to split them into
five teams for grades 3-6. The following paragraphs are the
teams, players, and their coaches.

Pierce City 3rd and 4th grade girls volleyball team one
consisted of the following players: Aaliyah Golubski, Athena
Hatfield, Charlie Lathem, Mckinley Ellis, Averi Caddell , Ellie
Chapman, Della Saffer, Selma Graves, and lastly for the
players is Clarice Hays. The coaches are Cari Caddell, Danielle
Saffer, and lastly for the coaches is April Ellis. They got 2nd
place and they learned a lot during the season. Everyone is so
proud of them and their coaches are looking forward to the
year when they all play together.

Pierce City 3rd and 4th grade girls volleyball team 2 consisted
of the following player: Kynleigh Couch, Kynley Haase, Bailey
Gurnee, Elia Salazar ,Millie Tudor, Ashlynn Walker, Brynlee
Gold, Holly Cox, and lastly for the players is Harli Gibbs. The
coaches for that team is Megan Haase, Samantha Walker, and
Nicole Ashly, are there coaches. Their record is 2 wins 4 losses
in the regular season. Their coaches are looking forward to the
year when all players play together.

Pierce City 5th and 6th grade girls team 1 consisted of the
following players: 5th grade players Emri Sperandio, Adela
Mattlage, Hadlee Danley, Lucy Hull, Breanna Wilson. 6th
grade players Rose Leavitt, Raelynn Carter, Mackinley
Moening. Coaches, Ashley Sperandio, Shelby McCracken.
They had 2 wins and 4 losses. Their coach said they had a
wonderful season and learned so much.

Pierce City 5th and 6th grade girls team 2 consisted of the
following players:
5th grade Phoenix  Elliot, Skylar Norris, Lexi Ellis, Riley
Barnes, Jillian Garner, Elleigh Medel Ortiz. 6th grade, Addi
Merrit, Maci Starchman. They had 6 wins and 1 loss in the
regular season. They won the first two games of their
tournament and ended in 8th place out of 28 teams.

Pierce City 5th and 6th grade girls team 3 consisted of the
following players: 5th grade players Charlotte Marshall, Lilly
Boggs, Evie Chapman, Autumn Shaner, 6th grade Jazzlynn
Puckett, Emery Salazar,and Jacie Palmer. Coaches are Pauline
Puckett, David Puckett. This team fell short in there first game
of their tourney  but showed growth and improvement all
season.

BOYS SPORTS

PC 3-4 football players 
 To start the school year the boys played Mighty Mite
Football. They combined 3rd and 4th grade and 5th and 6th
grade to make teams. The following paragraphs has the
names of the players and their coaches.

The 3rd and 4th football team was made up of the following
players: Becket Elbert-1, Ruger Cahalan-2,Ben Pack-3, Cade
Flehmer-4, Rowan Hansen-6, Emmerson Reber-7, Ben
Brown-9, Cohen Stockton-10, Steven Morris-11, Cooper
Crouch-12, Froilan Nava-14, Brik Mason-15, Jordan
Triplett-18, Brantley Reber-20, QB Ethan street-23, Abel
Jones-24, Abram Boman-25, Elias Prescott-33, Rodi Gripka-
50, Grady Cantwell-52, Brandon Holland-69, Jace Roberts-
72, Elliott Priem-82, Joseph Rodgers-99. Coaches Ryan
Stockton, Lee Jones, Dustin Crouch, Joe Reber, Phil Elbert,
Travis Cahalan. The total amount scored and points scored
against us is 175-6. Before each game they pray.  

 The 5-6 grade football team was made up of the following
players: Bently Penington-15, Knox Ellis-42, Ziek Rodgers-
99, Parker mercer-5, Anthony Tomas-14, Oliver Himes-85,
Reid Osterlow-77, Jay Brown-2, Tino Gutierrez-24, Ian
Pack-53, Mason street-23, Tavi Ibarra-12, Roper Wiseman-
1, Tucker Iman-45, Spencer Leavitt-3, Kaynon Gregory-10,
Virgil Hyde-8.

Overall, the boys and girls had a fun season. The 3rd and 4th
grade boys beat every team they went against. The girls all
did well and learned a lot over the season. Stay tuned next
month for updates on girls and boys basketball! 

By: Elliot Priem, Elia
Salazar and Della Saffer





Each newsletter week we will be interviewing a teacher. This week we
chose Mrs. Moore. She is new to Pierce city this year. These are the
questions and her answers.

 Interviewer: “How do you like your new school?”

 Mrs. Moore: “I love it!”

 Interviewer: “What are some things that are the same and different?”

Mrs. Moore: “Some of the same things are she loves the kids from both
schools and she is still teaching math. Some of the things that are different
are the 4-day week, the specials are all in the same building, and she has a
rectangle shaped room!”

 Interviewer: “Why did you choose Pierce City to come to?”

 Mrs. Moore: “I heard wonderful things about it!”

 Interviewer: “What school lunch do you think was better, Wheaton or
Pierce City?”

 Mrs. Moore: “I have yet to have one of the amazing school lunches!”
 
 Interviewer: “What do you miss from your old school?”
 
Mrs. Moore: “ I miss my old students and friends, but I love it here and I
love the students here, also!”
 
 Interviewer: What is your favorite math unit to teach?” 
 
 Mrs. Moore: “Powers of ten”
 
 Interviewer “and why is that?”

 Mrs. Moore “because it is just moving place value.”

 Interviewer “What is your favorite math problem”

 Mrs. Moore “Anything with a variable.”

 Interviewer “What is your favorite hobby outside of school?”

Mrs. Moore “I like to go to sporting events, and I love to go to the lake.”

By: Jillian Garner and Devyn Dunbar

COMICS

TEACHER SPOTLIGHT

Alright, you want more
of these presents?!

Now, what’s the magic
word?

AvadaKedavra!!!!

AAHHHH

May I have more
presents now?

“Yer a wizard, Snowman!”
By: Charlie Jones and Ashlynn Walker

MRS. MOORE


